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2017 
There will be some staffing changes for 2017. We are all coming to terms with Mrs 
Doherty’s retirement and realising the hole that will be left behind. We are very lucky as 
we have been able to secure Mrs Shelley Mellis on our staff for next year. She has been 
teaching at Nashdale PS and has done a great job on 3/4. Shelley did part of her teacher 
training at CPS a few years ago, so it will be lovely to have her back on staff. It is always a 
numbers game at the beginning of the year in regards to staffing, so if you know that you 
are leaving Canobolas, it would be appreciated if you could let the office know.   
Ben Anderson 
Ben Anderson represented Western Region Schools in the State Cricket competition in 
Sydney last week. Reports flowed in all week about Ben scoring lots of runs. His coach 
reported his great wicket-taking skills as well! Well done Ben. 
Reports 
Student reports usually try to tell a story of student effort and achievement. When 
reading reports, it is important to remember that ‘sound’ achievement equates to the 
student achieving outcomes suitable for their grade level. Anything above ‘sound’ means 
they are achieving above grade level in that area. The effort indicator is an important one 
to have discussions about at home.  
Year 3 Big Day Out 
Thank you to Mr Hughes-Clapp for organising a great day for Year 3 last week. They had a 
lot of fun. Aiden B was the champion bowler of the day! Well done. 
Swim School 
41 students are enjoying the beautiful weather at the pool this week. They have been 
graded now and lessons have started in earnest. Ms Lane and Mr Hughes-Clapp are 
attending the pool each day. They are there from 8.45. Lessons start at 9.30.  
Band students, who are also swimmers, are asked to have their instrument in their car on 
Thursday afternoon so they can run it into the band room when they are picked up at 
3.15. This will ensure that instruments don’t go to the pool, but will be at school for band 
on Friday. Alternatively, siblings could bring it in.  
Band 
Year 6 band people have an extra session at school on Wednesday afternoon to be ready 
for their transition session at OHS at 8am on Thursday.  
End of Year events  
Please see dates at the side for week 10 events.  Presentation Night happens at Orange 
High School on the Monday night. A note will come out about the rehearsal and the night 
itself. It is a K-6 event. Year 6 students will receive invitations soon about their dinner on 
the Tuesday. Year 6 will present an assembly on the Thursday. Time TBA. 

 Term 4: Week 8 – 30th November 2016 
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Calendar  
December 
12

th
 Presentation Night  

13
th

 Year 6 Dinner  
15

th
 Year 6 Assembly 

16
th

  Last day of 2016 
January  
30

th
 First Day 2017 

  
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 2 Storm Boy artworks 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                          Year 3-6 have been conducting experiments about conducting/insulating heat. 
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Cake day roster – Thursday 1st December  

Herbert Hetherington Hopcraft Hunt and Jones 

 

8th December – Karrasch,  King, Langford,  Laws and  Lynch 

15th December – Selwood,  Manson,  Martelli ,  Mattick and  McCardell 

 

 

**CAN PARENTS PLEASE NOT  SEND NUT RELATED FOODS DUE TO FOOD ALLERGIES. 

Any questions please contact Kyra McKay on 0448 192 260 or Alison Ferguson 0401003892 

 
After what can only be described as a hectic year, it is now time to wine (ha-ha) down and 

enjoy some socialising out of the playground. 

When:  Friday 2nd December 

Where: Percy’s Bar and Kitchen, Summer St  

Time: From 6.30pm 

Drop in on your way home for a drink or stay for dinner. Come along and begin the end of year 

festivities. 

Next P&C Meeting 

AGM for all P&C positions will be held Wednesday 15th February 2017.  Time to be advised. 

 

END OF YEAR 

PARENT NIGHT 


